

## BUNKER HILL MIDDLE SCHOOL

372 PITMAN DOWNER ROAD SEWELL, NJ 08080 856.881.7007 Fax 856.881.5414

"Carrying on a Proud Tradition of Learning"

Michael J. D'Ostilio Principal Gregory Muscelli, Ed.D.
Assistant Principal

January 25, 2019

## Dear Bunker Hill Families:

After school had ended today we received information of an alleged threat to a student. We spoke with families involved as well as the local police. Consequently, A threat assessment was completed by interviewing all parties involved, and at this time, we can conclude (with the assistance of the police) that the threat was transient and most importantly alleged. Specifically, there is no substantial evidence that a threat had occurred. We will continue to investigate and review the facts regarding the case and will resume the investigation first thing Monday morning. Furthermore, based on our initial investigation of this allegation, we can verify the procedures that were followed to ensure the safety of the students.

We send this information out to parents not to cause public alarm, but rather to be transparent in the quest to ensure the safety of all students, which is our paramount responsibility.

Sincerely,

Mike D'Ostilio

Mile Dalos